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Dear Parents/Carers 

 

#The Power Of Reconnecting 

 

This week has been a momentous week with the return of all of our students to the academy. The main focus has been to ensure a safe, 

steady and gradual return to TQEA with a strong emphasis on reconnection. When I mention reconnection I am referring to how crucial it has 

been for our staff and students to re-engage in those strong relationships that teachers and students have, to allow students to express their 

thoughts and their feelings and to support their mental health and well-being. In order to do this we have introduced additional pastoral care 

sessions with tutors to ensure students re-settle into the academy routines and enjoy being with their teachers and friends again. 

 

What has been noticeable is how positively students have returned. There have been mixed views with some students being desperate to 

return and others a little more reluctant. What is clear, however, is that the government and media commentary about this being a “lost       

generation” of people who are massively behind previous generations is well wide of the mark. TQEA students have had different experiences 

of lockdown, but have received excellent remote learning provision and have made as much progress as they would face to face. Many have 

become more autonomous and confident in their learning and are now more adept at using technology to drive their learning. As a result we 

will be looking at the positive lessons learned in this remote learning period to enhance student progress in the future using devices. We can 

all appreciate the importance of developing the whole child with the school experiences added by a strong focus on personal and character 

development and with teachers sharing their subject knowledge with enthusiasm and verve. Yet, we also have to be aware that technology 

has become an even more important part of every child’s learning armoury and we don’t want to lose those skills. 

 

Whilst we are all desperate to end the bubble system in our academy and return to normal, we cannot escape the fact that student Covid  

testing has become a new part of school life. Mr Bovington and his team have done a fine job this week with over 500 tests being completed 

with complete focus on the care of the child experiencing the test. I am delighted that well over 90% of TQEA parents and carers have        

consented to having their child tested to keep our community as safe as possible. Of course, all of us are longing for those days, hopefully 

soon, when we can return to some kind of normality! 

 

Wishing you and your families a great weekend. Please stay safe. 

  

N. Harding 

Principal 

 

TQEA is committed to providing our young people with an extraordinary education in a safe environment. 

“We Can and we Will” 



Feel Good Friday 
The Feel Good Friday Quiz of the week is 

back. If you would like to have a go  
 
 

 Class Charts is an application where you will be able to see important information about your child’s 

behaviour (rewards and sanctions) and attendance. Through the Class Charts app, you will also receive 

email notifications if your child receives a same day detention for 30 or 60 minutes. It is important that 

you download this app in order to receive this information. If you have any issues with this or have not yet accessed your 

account, please do not hesitate in contacting your child’s Head of Year.   

Mental Health Matters  
 

It is important look after our families mental health.   
 
https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/ 
 
https://www.dearlife.org.uk/index.php 
 
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/
supporting-your-child-during-the-coronavirus-
pandemic/ 
 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
support-for-parents/mental-health-parenting/ 
 

 
 

Under new government policy, all secondary 
school students now have access to free  
supplies of sanitary products if they are  

required. If your child would like free sanitary 
products, please contact us on 01827 712477 

for more information. 
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Feel Good Friday Quiz

We are back!
Week 1 (12th March 2021)
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Special Recognition 

Congratulations Year 9 for working hard to improve our positive achievement points!  Here are the top students from 
each tutor group during the last week. 

 9A – Catherine O’Donovan  

9B – Lexie Amies 

9C – Grace Wightman 

9D – Hazel Gosling 

9E – Aden Kerr 

 

Keep up the Good Work! 

Principals Remote Learners of the Week 

 

Here are my principal picks of the week. They have all been amazing. 



The Senior Student Leadership Team 

Now lockdown is over and the students are back in school. I have finally been able to take a picture 
with and give them their badges to my senior student leadership team. I am looking forward to what 

they can achieve in their roles.  





Student Achievements for week 1st March -  7th March  

Top Year 8 Students 
 
 

William Maynes– 8B 31 points 

Alfie Aldridge– 8E 19 points  

Samantha Hauley-Housden – 8D 19 

points 

Trinity Millington-York—8EA 17points   

Ruby Bird—8E 15 points 

Top Year 7 Students 

 

 

 Jessica Purdy – 7E 34 points  

 George Coyle – 7B 32 points 

 Hatty Manghan – 7E 32 points 

Eliott Fielding— 7B 30 points  

Edward Kobrin – 7B 30 points 

Jack Thirlaway—7E 30 points 

Top Year 9 Students  

Catherine O’Donovan— 9A 32 points 

Aden Kerr – 9E 30 points 

Chester Cousins – 9E 29 points  

Dareon Blundell - 9A 28 points 

Olivia Evans—9E 26 points 

Top Year 10 Students 

Sharan Kang – 10E 49 points 

Tamzin Douglas – 10E– 45 points 

Tiegan Evans– 10E– 45 points 

Oliver Kok— 10E 45 points 

 

Top Year 11 Students  

Keira Madden – 11C 28 points 

William Bolton – 11D 26 points 

Mya Jones — 11B 26 points  

Eleanor Mulheron—11D 26 points 

 

Top 3 Tutor Groups of the Week                                Top 3 Tutor Groups of the Year to date  

KEEP UP THE GREAT WORK!! 



Is your child eligible? 

One of the effects of the COVID 19 Pandemic is the changes to our home and 

financial situations. 

 

If your financial situation has changed and you receive of any of the following your child may be able 

to get free school meals;  

Income Support 

Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross  

income of no more than £16,190)           

Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than  

£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

 

If your child is in any of the following categories, the school can apply for extra funding through the 

Pupil Premium programme which will enable us to provide additional support 

and resources to     benefit your child’s education at TQEA: 

In receipt of Free School Meals 

A looked after child 

A previously looked after child 

A child with a parent currently serving in HM Armed Forces. 

A child with a parent who is retired with a pension from Ministry of Defence. 

A child who has been adopted 

 

If any of the above situations applies to your family due to a change in circumstances and we are not 

already aware, please contact the school and we can assist you further. 

 

Families who are already in receipt of Free school meals and Pupil Premium funding 

will shortly be receiving a survey from TQEA to assist with our support package this 

year. We would be grateful if you could complete the survey and return to the school. 

 


